
CEPP Minutes, Oct. 10, 2003 
 
Present: Michael Arnush (scribe), Meghan Fair, Hugh Foley, Frank Gonzalez, 
Chuck Joseph, David Peterson, Gordon Thompson (chair) 
 
1. Minutes from Oct. 3 not yet received. Next week CEPP will meet at 9am in 

Ladd106. 
2. Reports from GT 

• Pres. Glotzbach has formed a study group on the retention of 
students chaired by John Brueggeman; GT has requested that the 
final report be shared with CEPP, since CEPP began a similar inquiry 
in spring ’03 and the CEPP subcommittee on the first-year experience 
will be addressing retention issues. The NSSE report on student 
behavior was shared with Academic Staff earlier this morning, and 
Gordon will share it with the same subcommittee.  

• Jon 



something better than LS1 as the centerpiece of the FYE we must 
continue to deliver it.than 


